March 2019
Greetings,

This is a letter from a group of HBBC students: Jackson Fahoyelmeray (Yap), Roy Jano
(Pohnpei), Ruetei Baiei (Palau), Donjuan Suwaiter (Chuuk), and Roland Padock (Pohnpei). We
would like to share with you a ministry/missions opportunity that God has opened for us this
coming Spring Break. Over the past few months we’ve been praying and planning to do a missions
trip to one of the islands, and God opened the door to Yap. Lord willing, we will be going to Yap
March 16™ — 24™. Pastor Walton will also be coming on this trip but will come later mid-week on the
19th. Our team will partner with the local churches there and will do a five-day youth rally starting
Monday to Friday, and each of us will be speaking each night. We know we will have free time
during the day and in those free times, we will help Truly Erra, Pastor Clinton Ethuamar, Pastor
Mark Zimmer and anyone with whatever they need help with such as cutting the grass to scrubbing
the toilet. We are also planning to go out to one of Yap’s outer island, Fais at the end of the week and
do a one-day VBS at Pastor Rolence’s church.

Our purpose for this mission trip is two-fold:

1.) Benefit the Spiritual - preaching the Word, expanding the cause of Christ, encouraging
believers, ministry experience for us

2.) Benefit the Physical — maintenance work, church/community service, cleaning

A trip like this requires money. We've all paid for our tickets, but there are other things we
need money for. Such as, the cost for our trip to Fais is $200 roundtrip each passenger which totals
$1,200. If you would like to be part of this mission through your financial support, Mr. Scott Mills
will be handling donations. Anything you do and however much you give will be greatly
appreciated. We want to be able to support ourselves during that week, so we are also raising money
for food, gas, and other needs. We trust God will provide. While money is important, it comes in a
distant second to our need for your prayer support. We are excited about what God is going to do in
our lives and in other people's lives through this ministry. Please be a part of this awesome
opportunity through prayer. Prayer is the fuel that will allow us to be successful as we follow God's
leading in ministry. Thank You, and God bless.

Grace and Peace,
Spring Yap Missions Team
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